LOXLEY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD AT LOXLEY SCHOOL
ON 11th May 2009 AT 7.30 P.M.

PRESENT:
P. Morris, (Chairman), G Jones, M Nightingale.
IN ATTENDANCE:
W. Gadd (Clerk) 
1. APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from P. Gregory Hood and I. Seccombe
2. DISCLOSURE OF INTERESTS

Councillors were reminded that they are required to disclose an interest in any item on the Agenda. 
3. MINUTES
The Minutes of the last Meeting held on 16th March 2009 were read and approved as a correct record. 

4. MATTERS ARISING

4.1. 2 Hill Top
The Clerk has received an email from Jeff Morris, Area Surveyor, advising that this matter has now been resolved. Contrary to Severn Trent Water claiming that there was categorically no mains water detected, a specialised team employed by the owners found a leak in the mains water supply which has now been mended. Jeff Morris has undertaken a site visit and confirms that the water has stopped running. We will continue to monitor to ensure there is not a reoccurrence after heavy rainfall.
4.2 Flood Prevention

The Council is still waiting for a period of heavy rainfall and subsequent reports from parishioners before making decisions about further work in Goldicote Road.
5. FINANCE AND ANNUAL ACCOUNTS 2008/09
5.1 Internal Audit
Peter Morris presented a letter from Peter Gregory-Hood confirming that he had conducted an internal audit of the parish council’s accounts on 25th March as per John Francis’s letter of 24th June 2008. He confirmed that all the accounts were in order.

5.2 Internal Auditor

The Clerk advised that John Francis was prepared to continue to act as internal auditor. It was agreed that he should be re-appointed for the year and the Chairman was authorised to write a formal appointment letter to John Francis.
5.3. Retrospective Approval of Payments
The Clerk advised that, in the course of preparation of the annual accounts, she had discovered that three cheques issued between council meetings had not received the formal retrospective approval of the Council. The payments are as follows:

22nd April 2008
Thomas Fox Landscaping


445
£283.77

29th April 2008

Land Registry fee for document
 

446
£10.00

24th March 2009
Tom Starley




480
£480.00
The Council approved these payments retrospectively.
5.4 Annual Accounts & Annual Return
The Clerk presented the annual accounts for the year ended 31 March 2009. M Nightingale proposed that the annual accounts should be approved and this was seconded by G Jones. The accounts were approved by the Council.

The Clerk presented the annual return for the year ended 31 March 2009. This summarises the accounts and includes the annual governance statement. M Nightingale proposed that this return should be approved and this was seconded by G. Jones. The Annual Return and Governance Statement were approved by the Council.

5.5 The Clerk’s Report
The Clerk reported that on 1st May 2009, the Parish had reconciled cash funds of £13513.13 held with Lloyds TSB Bank. This includes £1777 relating to the Flood Relief Grant. This sum is ‘ring-fenced’ and is to be specifically spent in accordance with the grant application.
The following payments were approved:

Thomas Fox Landscaping
grass mowing




   £285.21

W.A.L.C.


annual subscription



  £107.00
Allianz Insurance

annual insurance premium


  £457.02
6. PLANNING APPLICATIONS
6.1 Wayside Stratford Road
The Clerk advised that nothing further has been heard concerning this application and, as far as we are aware, it is still pending.

6.2 Wellbeck
The Clerk advised that work has started on the building of the garage under the terms of the planning permission granted on 16th December 2002. The Planning authority has confirmed that this is in order. However, there has been a subsequent complaint and work has been stopped pending negotiations. It is likely that an amended application will be submitted.
6.3 Lane End Manor Lane

P. Morris advised that this retrospective application had been returned as the planners have now decided that the carport is classified as permitted development.

7. VILLAGE WEBSITE
G Jones advised that the enhanced website is now live. He will arrange for an article about it to be placed in the Grapevine and possibly the Stratford Herald. 
G. Jones and the Clerk will liaise about setting up a system for the updating of information on the website.

It was suggested that ‘The Fox’ might like to place an advertisement on the website.
8. CHILDREN’S PLAY AREA
8.1 Monthly Maintenance

The Clerk advised that following our request at the Annual Meeting, as yet, there have been no volunteers to assist in regular maintenance work. M Nightingale said that he would undertake the work this month but we need to take positive steps to recruit volunteers. He will contact persons who might be willing to volunteer.
8.2 Multi-play
M Nightingale advised that he is still waiting for further information on sleeves for the posts on the multi-play. He will also try to deal with the graffiti.

8.3 Dog Dirt Bin
The Clerk advised that, to date, she has been unsuccessful in persuading Stratford District Council to replace the broken Dog Dirt Bin adjacent to the children’s play area. 

9. TRAFFIC CALMING
9.1 Speed Gun Volunteers Scheme

At the Annual Meeting it was suggested that the village should participate in the voluntary speed gun scheme which is being instituted in some areas by Warwickshire Police. This suggestion was discussed by the Council and it was agreed that Loxley should participate. M. Nightingale will contact I Seccombe to find out how we should apply.
9.2 Possibility of 20 mph Speed Limit
The Annual Meeting was in favour of a 20 mph speed limit by the school. The Council agreed that the possibility should be investigated and M. Nightingale will contact I. Seccombe.
9.3 Village Gateway Scheme
M. Nightingale advised that we had been awarded a grant of £1000 towards the cost of the village gateway scheme. In our application, the cost had been projected as £6200 and we had requested £3100. In the circumstances, we have to review the whole project as £1000 is insufficient for the project in its current planned form to proceed. M. Nightingale is working on a review of the project.
10. CORRESPONDENCE 
Various correspondence has been received mainly notices of meetings, advertising and other miscellany. The accumulated newsletters and reports were given out to be circulated around the Councillors and to be returned to the Clerk at the following meeting.
11. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

M. Nightingale advised that Warwickshire County Council will be re-surfacing the road through the village and will make up the un-even surface on the Goldicote Road approach to the village.
12. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting of the Parish Council is scheduled for 6th July 2009 at 7.30 p.m. and will be held at Loxley School. The meeting closed at 8.57 p.m.
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